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the record submitted to him by the As-
sistant General Counsel pursuant to 
paragraph (b) of this section. 

(k) In a case where: 
(1) The defense has been waived, 
(2) The former departmental em-

ployee has failed to appeal from an ad-
verse initial decision, or 

(3) The Assistant Secretary has 
issued a final decision that the former 
departmental employee violated 18 
U.S.C. 207 (a), (b) or (c), 

The Assistant Secretary may issue an 
order: 

(i) Prohibiting the former depart-
mental employee from making, on be-
half of any other person (except the 
United States), any informal or formal 
appearance before, or, with the intent 
to influence, any oral or written com-
munication to, the Department on a 
pending matter of business for a period 
not to exceed five years, or 

(ii) Prescribing other appropriate de-
barment or disqualification action, 
such as limiting the action to a par-
ticular organization or organizations 
within the Department. 

(l) An order issued under either para-
graph (k)(i) or (k)(ii) of this section 
shall be supplemented by a directive to 
officers and employees of the Depart-
ment not to engage in conduct in rela-
tion to the former departmental em-
ployee that would contravene such 
order. 

§ 73b.5 Hearings. 

(a) Hearings shall be stenographi-
cally recorded and transcribed and the 
testimony of witnesses shall be taken 
under oath or affirmation. Hearings 
will be closed unless an open hearing is 
requested by the respondent, except 
that if classified information or pro-
tected information of third parties is 
likely to be adduced at the hearing, it 
will remain closed. If either party to 
the proceeding fails to appear at the 
hearing, after due notice thereof has 
been sent to him/her, he/she shall be 
deemed to have waived the right to a 
hearing and the administrative law 
judge may make a decision on the basis 
of the record before him/her at that 
time. 

(b) The rules of evidence prevailing 
in courts of law and equity are not con-
trolling in hearings under this part. 

However, the administrative law judge 
shall exclude evidence which is irrele-
vant, immaterial, or unduly repeti-
tious. 

(c) Depositions for use at a hearing 
may, with the consent of the parties in 
writing or the written approval of the 
administrative law judge be taken by 
either the Assistant General Counsel or 
the respondent or their duly authorized 
representatives. Depositions may be 
taken upon oral or written interrog-
atories. There shall be at least 10 days 
written notice to the other party. The 
requirement of a 10-day written notice 
may be waived by the parties in writ-
ing. When a deposition is taken upon 
written interrogatories, any cross-ex-
amination shall be upon written inter-
rogatories. Copies of such written in-
terrogatories shall be served upon the 
other party with the notice, and copies 
of any written cross-interrogation 
shall be mailed or delivered to the op-
posing party at least 5 days before the 
date of taking the depositions, unless 
the parties mutually agree otherwise. 
Expenses in the reporting of deposi-
tions shall be borne by the party at 
whose instance the deposition is taken. 
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